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Balgowlah Heights Public School 

 

 

 
 

Welcome Back 
It is wonderful to have our 706 students back at school.  Thank you for your 
support of the remote learning programs that operated and for the social 
distancing practices we have instigated at our school. 
 

   
School Leaders welcoming Eastern Campus students 

Return to Face-to-Face Teaching 
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Contacting the School - A Guide for Parents 
Included in this week’s Newsletter on page 5 and 6 is our Contacting the School - A Guide for Parents information.  The 
document outlines most of the topics pertaining to school and your reference person to assist.  If you need to contact your 
child’s teacher it would be appreciated if you could email the office at balgowlaht-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and the class 
teacher will respond to you as soon as possible. 
 
Kindergarten Enrolments 2021 
In Terms 2, 3 and 4 of this year we will be providing a number of opportunities for children commencing school next year as 
part of our Kindergarten Transition Program.  These include: 
 

Parent Information Night (7.00-8.00pm) Wednesday 27 May  
(using Adobe Connect) 

School Tour (9.30-10.30am) Thursday 20 August 
Orientation Visits Wednesday 21 October 

Thursday 29 October 
Monday 9 November 

 

To assist in our planning, it would be appreciated if enrolment forms for siblings of current students who are commencing 
school next year could be completed and book an enrolment appointment at https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/.  Enter 
the event code: ne6va.  The Parent Information Night tonight will be held using Adobe Connect. 
 

 
 
Student Semester 1 Reports 
As a lead up to our modified Student Semester 1 Reports, which will be sent home on Friday 14 August, we will be holding 
Parent/Teacher Interviews later this term.  This will be a valuable opportunity to discuss how your child has settled into our 
return to school, discuss remote learning progress, share with you assessment information and areas of focus for the future.  
We will be using an online booking system for interviews.  Further information will be provided in the near future.  

mailto:balgowlaht-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
https://balgowlaht-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/kindergarten-2021.html
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Wellbeing 
In returning to school a number of wellbeing practices will be undertaken to assist the students.  These include classroom 
activities focussed on relationships and emotions.  In the playground, we will be instigating a number of social skills activities.  
Detailed below are some examples of activities we will be undertaking. 
 

     
 

 
 
 

 
 

Term Date Activity Time 

Term 2 Week 6 

Monday 1 June   
Tuesday 2 June   
Wednesday 3 June   
Thursday 4 June   
Friday 5 June   

Term 2 Week 7 

Monday 8 June ** Public Holiday **  
Tuesday 9 June   
Wednesday 10 June   
Thursday 11 June   
Friday 12 June   

 

David Shuster 
Principal  

Upcoming Events 
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School Photographs 
 
PBL News 
Each week students learn how to be respectful, responsible and try their personal best.  This week’s focus is learning to be 
respectful online.  Students will be learning how to be respectful ‘Super Digital Citizens’. 

 

   
Home Readers K to 2 
Class teachers are currently collecting all home readers that were sent home in Term 1.  For the remainder of the Term, 
students will be sent home with a pack of home readers on Monday.  Home readers will then need to be returned every 
Friday to enable 24 hours of quarantine before being redistributed on Monday. 
 
 
School Photographs 
 
Return to School Library Organisation and Operations 
Students will have library access at the beginning of Week 5, Term 2.  There will be some changes to previous library 
organisation due to COVID-19 and health guidelines.  Students will return books into a container situated outside the library 
entrance.  Books will need cleaning and quarantining for 24 hours before being returned to shelves.  Students will sanitise 
their hands on entering and exiting the library.  Students will be limited to 1 book per week.  Floor decals will be used to 
demonstrate safe queuing practices when borrowing.  There will be a protective perspex screen on the circulation desk. 
 
National Simultaneous Storytime – Whitney and Britney Chicken Divas by Lucinda Gifford 

 

                 
 
There will be no borrowing outside class library time.  So, not before school or after school library access.  The library will 
be closed at lunchtime for Week 5 and will be reviewed in due course.  I know the library is a valued resource at Balgowlah 
Heights Public School and library organisation will be reviewed in relation to health guidelines as the term progresses.   
 
Roslyn Elliott 
Teacher/Librarian 

School News 

Library News 
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Next P&C Meeting - Monday 15 June 2020 
Save the date for our next P&C meeting on Monday 15 June at 7pm which may have an online component for the first time, 
allowing parents to log in and participate remotely.  More details to follow soon. 
 
P&C Sponsor Lead Role Vacancy 
Would you like to lend a hand and help the P&C team raise funds to improve our children’s educational experience?  We’re 
looking for a Sponsor Lead to liaise with existing and potential sponsors and help us explore the best way to build partnerships 
with our local community businesses. If you’re interested to hear more, please contact Alison at bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com. 
 
Canteen and Uniform Shop are open for business! 
Tired of making lunches and snacks every day?  Make the most of the school canteen and order recess and/or lunch via 
Flexischools by 8.30am.  More information about volunteer helpers will be coming soon. 
 
The Uniform Shop is also now open again on Tuesdays 8.30-9.30am and Thursdays 2.30-3.30pm. Try ons are allowed but 
only one parent and child in at a time.  Online and Flexischools orders will be delivered to classrooms on Tuesdays. 
 
Stay connected with your school community via Facebook 
Make sure you join the private BHPS P&C Facebook Group.  Please remember to answer the questions confirming that you 
are a parent/carer of a child at the school plus their name and class. 
 
Our P&C Executive Team is here to help during these challenging times.  If you have any questions or concerns about 
anything please feel free to contact either Billie (bhpspresident@gmail.com), Alison (bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com), Diana 
(bhpsintheloop@gmail.com) or Nicole (bhpstreasurer@gmail.com). 
 
The P&C Team 
Join our Facebook Group at Balgowlah Heights Public School P&C  
 
The Uniform Shop is OPEN.  It’s time to wear your winter uniform. 
 
 

Opening Hours:  Tuesday   8.30-9.30am 
      Thursday 2.30-3.30pm 

 
The Uniform Shop is back Open and serving one customer at a time for your winter uniform needs.  Its chilly! Dont forget 
to grab your BHPS jumper, fluffy zip fleece and rain jackets. 
 
Flexischools and Online Orders will be delivered Tuesdays to classrooms.  Thank you for your donations.  Second hand 
uniforms are still in short supply.  If you have any outgrown current BHPS uniforms in good condition, please drop at the 
Administration Office. 
 
Any questions please email bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 
Loretta Mykityshyn 
Uniform Shop Manager 
bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 

 

 
Welcome back to all our students.  The canteen is ready to get back to (almost) normal. 
 
From next Monday 1 June, we will have our full menu available.  That means freshly made hot lunches every day, as well as 
our delicious smoothies/frappes.  All food (for both recess and lunch) must still be ordered through Flexischools.  Our counters 
will remain closed to students for the foreseeable future. 
 
Thank you to those who have enquired about volunteering, we will let you know when we can welcome you back. 
 
Stay safe everyone, 
Sanja Vidaic and Kathrine Baulderstone 
Canteen Managers 
  

Uniform Shop  

P&C 

Canteen News 

mailto:bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com
https://www.flexischools.com.au/
https://balgowlaht-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/what-we-offer/uniform-shop.html
https://www.flexischools.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsintheloop@gmail.com
mailto:bhpstreasurer@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/?source_id=1408919806034881
mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
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AGM–Wednesday 27 May 2020 
Arabanoo's Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held tonight, Wednesday 27 May 2020 at 7.00pm virtually via ZOOM.  
The AGM will be followed by an ordinary parent management committee meeting.  Arabanoo is a not-for-profit 
incorporation operated by a volunteer committee of parents.  All members are welcome to attend the meetings.  The AGM 
is an opportunity for existing and new members to be elected to the Committee.  If you are interested in becoming a 
member please contact the Arabanoo Office. 
 
Permanent Bookings - Staffing Ratios 
Thank you to those parents who have contacted us regarding reinstating your Term 2 booking.  Please give us as much 
notice as possible so we can staff accordingly.  See below for how to book in casually or permanently. 
 
Casual Bookings - Email for PM bookings 
Please email us to request a casual afternoon booking rather than using the My Family Lounge App.  To book for a 
morning session please continue using the App. 
 
How to Book a Permanent Term 2 session - Email us 
If you would like to start bookings again in any capacity please email us stating Option 1 or 2 and the specific details. 
 

- Option 1: Reinstate my permanent Term 1 booking, starting from ……………(date) e.g. 25 May 
- Option 2: Book in the following permanent sessions  ………..(days), (am or pm) and ………..(date) 

e.g. Monday and Thursday afternoons and Tuesday mornings from the 25 May 
 
Please be aware that families who had a permanent booking during Term 1, have priority of booking when days become 
full e.g. if your child attends permanently on a Tuesday afternoon in Term 2 but didn't in Term 1 and Tuesday becomes 
fully booked, you will have to give up that Tuesday afternoon booking and will be placed on the waitlist. 
 
Seamstress - Thank you 
A big thank you to Alex Cowie who has hemmed and stitched her way through our curtains and cushions for the new cubbies. 
They look fabulous and the children are loving creating, relaxing and reading in them. 
 
Donations - Lego Boards 
We are making some new lego building tables and are on the hunt for some large flat lego boards.  If anyone has some they 
no longer use, we would love to give them a new lease of life at Arabanoo. 
 
Band – Zoom 
We've had a few parents enquiring into zoom meetings for band.  We are in the process of talking to Ray Hampton and will 
update you when we have further details. 
 
Parents/Carers Onsite - Sign in/out 
To reduce the amount of people on school site all sign in/outs will continue to be conducted via the main entrance to the 
school.  Staff will continue to sign your child in/out via the iPads.  Please speak to the staff member on duty for assistance.  
If there isn't a staff member on the gate please call the office and someone will pop down. 
 
Rowan Friend 
T - 0299 486 722 
M - 0421 014 308 
E - admin@arabanoo.com 
W - www.arabanoo.com 

Arabanoo 

mailto:admin@arabanoo.com
http://www.arabanoo.com/

